
Public Hearing  June 26, 2007 

At 7:00 p.m. Supervisor Lester called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 18 
State Street, Brockport, New York on June 26, 2007.  The purpose of the public hearing was to 
hear all persons in favor of or against the proposed updates to the Town of Sweden Recreation 
Master Plan & Town Park Facility Proposal. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Buddy Lester, Councilperson Rob Carges, 
Councilperson Pat Connors, Councilperson Tom Ferris, and Councilperson Danielle Windus-Cook.  
Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Head of Maintenance Jeremy Oakden, 
Superintendent of Highways Fred Perrine, Recreation Director David Scott, and Deputy Town 
Clerk Kathleen Roberts.  

 
Visitors present were residents Norman Wright and Charlotte Wright, 433 Gallup Road, 

Town of Sweden.  
 

 Supervisor Lester asked Deputy Town Clerk Kathleen Roberts to read the legal notice 
published in the Town newspapers.  Notice was read.   
 
 After discussion on additional changes to the amended Recreation Plan, Councilperson 
Connors stated that the following corrections be made before adopting the resolution for the 
Adoption of Amendments to the Town of Sweden Recreation Master Plan & Town Park Facility 
Proposal: 
 
Page 25 Type: Community Center owned by the Town of Sweden. The Towns of Sweden 

and Clarkson maintain the Center. 
 
Page 52 Add Recommendation:  The Town of Sweden should explore the possibility of 

acquiring additional lands adjacent to the Community Center. 
 
Page 52 Add Recommendation:  Pursue the installation of baseball field lights, an outdoor 

ice skating rink, installation of multipurpose fields and expansion of parking 
facilities in the immediate future. 

 
 Supervisor Lester stated that he had previously met with Rebecca Donohue, who resides on 
Fourth Section Road, Town of Sweden.  Mrs. Donohue had questions about the proposed entrance 
on Fourth Section Road, whether or not it would be an entrance only, exit only or both.  She also 
proposed having right turns only onto and off of Fourth Section Road.  Mrs. Donohue made a 
suggestion to move one of the proposed soccer fields to where a parking lot was planned.   
 
 Norman Wright suggested that the Fourth Section Road entrance be used only for big 
events.  Mr. Wright stated that it would have been nice if the $3 million grant applied for when he 
was on the Town Board had been successful. 
 

Supervisor Lester asked if there were any further comments.  No one else spoke.  The 
public hearing was closed at 7:30 p.m. 
  
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
      Kathleen Roberts 
      Deputy Town Clerk 
 


